
~ PUBLIC NOTICE ~ 
 

Pursuant to RSA 228:99 and RSA 240, the Governor’s Advisory Commission on Intermodal Transportation 

(GACIT), which is composed of the five Executive Councilors and the Commissioner of the New Hampshire 

Department of Transportation announces that Public Hearings will be held to review and receive input on the 

update of the State’s Ten Year Transportation Improvement Plan (2025-2034). 

 

The purpose of these Public Hearings is to receive public comments/testimony on transportation projects and 

priorities included in the draft 2025-2034Ten-Year Transportation Improvement Plan as recommended by the 

New Hampshire Department of Transportation to GACIT. Those not able to attend the meetings can submit 

written testimony until November 3, 2023 at 4 PM. 

 

Copies of any documents related to the Ten-Year Transportation Improvement Plan (2025-2034) will be available for 

review on the NHDOT website prior to the first Public Hearing: https://www.dot.nh.gov/projects-plans-and-

programs/ten-year-plan or by contacting the Bureau of Planning & Community Assistance at the Department of 

Transportation (603-271-3344). 

 

Written Comments are to be addressed to: 

William E. Watson, P.E. 

Bureau of Planning and Community Assistance 

New Hampshire Department of Transportation 

John O. Morton Building, 7 Hazen Drive 

P.O. Box 483 

Concord, NH 03302-0483 

Or Email to 

William.E.Watsonjr@dot.nh.gov 

 

NHDOT programs and services are administered by the requirements of Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964 

and all applicable regulations to ensure nondiscrimination. Should you need this information in alternate formats 

please contact the NHDOT Public Information Office at info@dot.nh.gov, or by phone at (603) 271-6495, PO Box 

483, Concord, NH 03302-0483, TDD access: Relay NH 1-800-735-2964. 

 

Executive Councilor David Wheeler 

Chairman, Governor’s Advisory Commission on Intermodal Transportation (GACIT) 
Dated at Concord, NH 

this 30th day of August, 2023 
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